GFWC/CT SEPTEMBER BOARD MEETING - September 8, 2012

OVERVIEW OF COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRAMS
(Helen Barakauskas, Dean of CSPS)
What are Community Service Programs?

CSPs are the organizational structure that underlies all the projects that our clubwomen participate in.  Every activity, every project that a club undertakes falls under one of the categories of CSPs. 
Think about the activities that your club participates in throughout the year.  I’m sure we all have our tried and true projects - the ones we do every year because they work.  They’re successful, they make money and they make a difference in our communities.  
But wouldn’t you like to come up with some new ideas and inject some new vitality into your efforts.  Our goal today is to give you some ideas. Your CSP Chairmen and I will, hopefully, inspire you to reach out and try something new.  

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE AWARENESS AND PREVENTION – JoAnn Calnen  
DVA and Prevention continues to be the signature project of GFWC. There are tremendous opportunities to help within your community or across the state in this area.

· Consider supporting the GFWC Partner - Prevent Child Abuse America and their Pinwheels for Prevention Program: Purchase pinwheels, make centerpieces of them and ask local businesses to display them on as an awareness project; sell them as a fundraiser: plant a visible pinwheel garden in from of a school, shelter, hospital or daycare.

· Community involvement can include the “Step Away from Abuse” projects: donating socks, phone cards, and slippers to local shelters. Don’t forget to add the message from GFWC. “As you begin your New Life and step away from abuse, we hope you will find comfort and warmth as you walk into your newly found freedom.” Other donations could be night bags, birthday bags, toiletries or how about bedtime snack sacks? And Keep having pajama parties.

Advocacy- GFWC CT is once again participating with CCADV and PCSW to host a Policy Day at the Capitol.  Mark your calendar for November 27th-please save that date, invite your fellow members to come to the Capitol to learn how to advocate-8am registration

· Success for Survivors Scholarship fund at GFWC - Established to provide domestic violence survivors with a means to achieve financial and personal independence, GFWC will award up to eight domestic violence survivors with $1,000 scholarships annually each June. Make a difference in the lives of domestic violence survivors and consider supporting the fund as well as educating your local shelters of the opportunity for their clients.
ADVOCATES FOR CHILDREN – Mischa Campbell    
There are identifiable partnerships that we can work on for the current and future benefit of children.

· INMED – Their mission is to address immediate and irreversible harm of disease, hunger, abuse, neglect, violence and instability to shape a brighter future for children.  They have started programs in California and Virginia to address many areas that we face here is Connecticut.  Although we are not case workers, we can work with our towns’ Social Services Depts. To create assistance that will address abuse, hunger and homelessness to give children a brighter future.  Information about INMED will be available at the GFWC/CT Fall Conference in October.
· EMSC, Pediatric Jump Bag Inititative – these are bags with pediatric sized equipment needed for emergency services.  Not all towns have access to pediatric sized equipment in transport to medical centers.  A simple phone call to your local emergency services dept. will identify if the “Jump Bags” are available in your area.  This is a great project to assist those who assist us.  Juniorettes can learn about and educate their peers on  the needs of specialized equipment needed in emergency vehicles.
· Many clubs have sewing and knitting groups.  One project that can help is pillow cases for children in Foster Care.  This would be a standard, colorful pillow case, which also can become a tote bag.   These children can use these as they move around – unfortunately, far to frequently.  There are many residential facilities in all areas of the state that would benefit from your creative efforts.  Contact Mischa for patterns or facilities that would benefit from your creative efforts.

· The Digital Reflections project lives on, in needing disposable cameras.  There are plenty of photo albums, but not cameras.  This project has been successful in creating those memories we accept as part of our lives.

Make contact with your town’s social services and health departments.  They are your first line to creating a project that will assist children’s lives.

ARTS CSP – Nancy LeFort  
Think of the Arts CSP as Art for Art’s Sake.  We want to encourage you and your members to get involved in the arts.  Here are some ideas for you to consider:

· ART - Have an Art Show or get a group together and go to an Art Museum or Gallery.

· MUSIC – Invite a musical group to perform at one of your meetings.

· THEATER – Volunteer as ushers at a community theater.  Help your local high school with their shows by painting scenery, sewing costumes, etc.

· DANCE – Help a local dance group or school with their recitals.
Also, form a group of members to volunteer as docents as a local historical landmark, a museum or gallery.  

Use your imagination. Art should be fun.  So get involved and enjoy yourselves.
ARTS CS PARTNERSHIP - Judy Albright     
· I think we are all aware of the American Mural Project. This project celebrates American ingenuity, productivity and commitment to work.   AMP’s mission is to be a place where you will bring your children and grandchildren to help them understand the many facets of work that contribute to our wonderful country.  If you have not had an opportunity to visit the Mill and see the project, you and your club members must make an effort to go.  You will be overwhelmed.  You cannot even imagine the scope and impact of the project until you see it.

· We have an idea for how your club can get your community involved in the project.  It’s called  “Faces Make Places: Celebrating Workers in our Communities”.  This project will help you to connect with the young people in your town and give them then chance to learn about the citizens who volunteer and work in your town. Visit the table that Judy and her friends have set up to see how this would work for you.

· You can also participate in AMP by helping to spread the word about the project -  by reaching out to the art departments in your local schools, by scheduling a program about the project at one of your club meetings, or by working with schools and other civic groups on a fund raiser.  Please contact Judy Albright if you would like some ideas.
CONSERVATION CSP & PARTNERSHIP-  Donna Recknagel       
Our clubs have many varied opportunities to support conservation within our communities and beyond.

· We can promote Reduce, Reuse, Recycle.  Here is a fact from the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency website:  Between 1960 and 2010, the amount of waster each person created increased from 2.7 to 4.4 lbs. per day.  This resulted in 250 million tons of waste generated in the U.S. in 2010.

· Collect printer cartridges to be recycled through CC Cash.  Keep them out of landfills while earning money for your club.
· Donate used towels and blankets to animal shelters.

· Adopt a street or park in your town to clean up and beautify.  

· Invite speakers to your meetings to educate members and guests about our natural resources or about energy conservation.

There are currently no Partnerships in Conservation.  Projects, such as Kind News, will now be reported  under Conservation CSP. 

EDUCATION CSP –Kathy Barnes    

· The Education CSP encompasses those Club projects that enhance educational services and opportunities within our communities. Some areas addressed are youth and adult literacy,  tutoring or reading to children, scholarships, and starting book clubs for in your club or your community.
· Did you know that clubs are eligible to apply for a GFWC Focus on Literacy Grant of up to $150 to purchase books for tutors or literacy programs.  The information about this and the application is available at www.GFWC.org. Or you can contact Kathy Barnes.

· Kathy will be sharing information with you about additional programs which are providing educational opportunities in our communities.  One program that you will be hearing about is  R.E.A.D. (Reading and Education Assistance Dogs).  Dogs and their handlers come into libraries or schools where kids sign up for a block of time to read out loud to great, non-critical listeners – the dogs.
EDUCATION CS PARTNERSHIP  -  Sally Johnson
· GFWC is currently working to finalize a Partnership with the American Library Association.  When that is finalized, Sally Johnson will be ready to serve as your Chairman.

HOME LIFE CSP – Josephine Mokriski   
As a Registered Nurse and your Chairman, Josephine  is interested in dealing with health issues both big and small with a concentration on  Women’s Health.  She will bring informational brochures on various health issues to GFWC/CT meetings.  Josephine would also like to do a monthly Medical News Flash to club presidents for distribution to their membership.  Her goal is to make us our own Informed Health Care Advocate.
HOME LIFE CS PARTNERSHIP – Joan Macri       

There are 4 organizations that are GFWC Partners.

· Canine Companions for Independence provides trained dogs for children, adults and veterans with disabilities.  They need volunteers to raise puppies from 8 weeks to 1 to 1.5 years.  Or you may consider volunteering at a center or an office.  Also, consider a fund raising project to help place a dog with a veteran.

· Easter Seals supports Camp Hope which provides camping opportunities for children of military families.  Consider a fundraising initiative to support Camp Hope.  Or increase club and community awareness about Easter Seals services for individuals with autism and other disabilities.
· National Osteoporosis Foundation has numerous inititatives such as Strong Voices for Strong Bones and Pearls of Strength.

· Inside Knowledge educates women and health providers about the most common types of gynecological cancer.

Informational pamphlets about these organizations are available.  Please contact Joan Macri to obtain them.
INT’L OUTREACH CSP –  Elissa Orio    
· Did you know that half the world’s population – over 3 billion people – lives on less than $2.50 a day?  And that 21,000 children die each day due to poverty?  

· The GFWC Int’l Outreach CSP is designed to help us become better world citizens through advocacy, education and action which will, in turn, affect change and make a real difference for people throughout the world.
· How can you make a difference?

· Participate in int’l cultural exchanges to raise cultural awareness and celebrate ethnicities.  This can be as basic as hosting a pot luck supper and having attendees bring their favorite ethnic dish. 
· Educate your club and your community about the major issues and challenges facing people in developing countries.  Feature a speaker at one of your meetings to focus on particular issues or on locations where there is need. 
· There are many other ways as well, particularly through supporting GFWC’S Int’l Outreach Partnerships.
INT’L OUTREACH CS PARTNERSHIP – Maggie Centurelli   

The Int’l Outreach Partnerships are:  U.S. Fund for UNICEF, Heifer International, Operation Smile, and the United Nations Foundation, Shot@Life Campaign.
Information about these organizations will be available at GFWC/CT meetings.  Initially, I would like to focus on U.S. Fund for UNICEF which has 2 programs:

· Healthy Village Program:  Assist the Democratic Republic of the Congo to support efforts to build and maintain basic clean water and provide mosquito nets.  It costs $5,000 to support a village.

· Trick or Treat for UNICEF helps children of the world survive and grow.

I would like to challenge our clubs to have penny collections at their next meeting and ask members to donate their change for these great causes.  
PUBLIC ISSUES CSP – Peg Byrnes     

Here are some ideas that your club may want to adopt:

· Remind your members about the importance of voting!  During the recent primary is Windsor/Hartford, the winning candidate won by one vote!  Citizens must be registered to vote in the town in which they reside.  You must change your registration each time you move whether it is within your town or across the state.

· Suggest that your members call their local registrars and volunteer their services – either working at the polls or helping out in the office prior to and on election day.
· Remember the veterans at our State Veterans Hospitals with gifts for the holidays.

· Consider a project one club calls “Keep a Child Warm” by collecting caps, scarves and mittens and donating them to your local Social Services Dept to distribute to needy families.

What Public Issues projects/ideas does your club participate in that you would be willing to share with other GFWC/CT members?  Contact Peg Byrnes with your idea.
PUBLIC ISSUES CS PARTNERSHIP - Bev Leone   
· There are 3 partnerships that you can participate in.  The first is a new partnership for GFWC – the Kettering Foundation.  It is an independent, non-partisan research organization. It seeks to answer one fundamental question: “What does it take for democracy to work as it should?” The interesting thing about this organization and the reason that it fits so well with GFWC is that it focuses on democracy from the viewpoint of the citizen and what we, as citizens,  can do collectively to address problems affecting our communities.  In the coming months, we will have some more information for you about the Kettering Foundation.  In the meantime, you can access information through the GFWC Club Manual.

·  The 2nd partnership is Sew Much Comfort which provides adaptive clothing to support the unique needs of our wounded service people.  You can help by donating adaptable clothing such as tee shirts , volunteering to be a seamstress or having a group sew day.
· The 3rd partnership is USO.  The USO is a private, non-profit charitable organization chartered by Congress to deliver morale to our troops and their families.  Besides the USO centers around the world that we are familiar with, the USO runs many programs such as Operation Phone Home, live Sesame Street performances for military children, a United through Reading program where deployed parents are videotaped reading a book to their children.
WHRC -  Pat Giomblanco   
· The GFWC WHRC Committee is encouraging all clubs to submit an updated history by May 31, 2013.  Clubs are encouraged to submit a digital photograph and report any club activity (event, anniversary celebration, new member meet and greet, etc.) so that they can be included on the WHRC online catalog.  Let’s make GFWC/CT WHRC a website showcase for all the great work we do.
· All clubs are encouraged to submit names of long standing members who would be willing to share stories and memories of their years in GFWC.  Each interview would be scheduled at the convenience of the member and a copy of some of the questions that will be asked during the interview could be furnished to the member in advance.  Please call or email Pat Giomblanco  for information or to arrange an interview.
· Clubs can become a Friend of WHRC.  Please see the GFWC Club Manual for details.
Have we given you some food for thought?  We’ve covered a lot of topics and I’m sure that many of you have questions. Please feel free to talk to our Chairmen and to me at our GFWC/CT meetings and to visit our Chairmen’s tables.  We will have information about various CSPs.  And remember that you can find information about the various programs and what activities fall under each program in the GFWC Club Manual. 

 Contact information for all Chairmen and for Helen Barakauskas, Dean of CSPs. can be found in Red Book.
